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Harvest Celebration in the Orchard
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Chignals & Mashbury WI

On the 7th. October members and friends met in the Village Hall for an excellent lunch
cooked for us by Jean's Caterers.

Gloria Nichols  provided a Dingbats Quiz which caused much laughter especially when the
answers were revealed.

For our November meeting the speaker will be Tony Tuckwell, a former Headmaster, no
doubt his talk will bring back many school day memories.

Thursday, the 2nd of December, we will be holding our Christmas party, as always, there will
be lots to eat, some silly games and lots of fun.

Please join us if you would like to.
From December to April our meetings will be starting at the slightly earlier time of 2pm for
2-15.

Wendy Steele and Gloria Nichols,  Joint Presidents.

Carpets Bowls

We are all enjoying being able to play Carpet Bowls on a regular basis again and have been pleased to
welcome two new players.  We would love lots more of you to come along to give bowls a try.  Here are the
details: -

Chignals and Mashbury Carpet Bowls Club
meets at Chignals and Mashbury Village Hall

Chignal St. James CM1 4TS

Mondays 2.00pm to 4.30pm and Thursdays 7.30pm to 10.00pm

All equipment is provided and tuition will be given.

For more information contact Gordon 01245 231406  or Yvonne 01245 440189
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Chignal Parish Council September Minutes continued Page 3
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Chignal Parish Council September Minutes continued Page 4
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Chignal Parish Council September Minutes continued Page 5
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Chignal Parish Council September Minutes continued Page 6
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Chignal Parish Council September  Minutes continued Page 7

Chignals Table Tennis Club

The Chignals Table Tennis Club has now been established for a year. We have a current membership of 28
ranging in age from 14 to a lot older and we meet once a week in the Village Hall on Wednesdays from
4.30 to 6.30 in the afternoon. We have 3 tables and we mainly play doubles which ensures that everyone
gets plenty of games as we probably average about a dozen players each week.      Expertise varies
considerably but there is enjoyment whatever the ability and a great deal of noise and fun is had by all.

We have enjoyed our first function which was a barbecue after a table tennis session. The weather was
perfect and we set out the tables on the terrace at the back of the Hall to enjoy the salads brought by the
members, barbecue food and strawberries and cream in the early evening sun.

New members are welcome, not just from the Chignals, and we have several people who live outside the
villages but close by.

Annual membership is only £5.00 with a £2.00 playing fee. If you would like to join us please just come
along to one of our sessions.
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Chignal Parish Council November Summary Minutes continued P2
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Chignal Parish Council November Summary Minutes continued P3
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Chignal Parish Council November Summary Minutes continued P4
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Chignal Parish Council November Summary Minutes continued P5
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Gardening Club News

at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, Mashbury Rd, Chignal St James CM1 4TS

All Welcome

Our winter programme is held in the Village Hall on the 3rd Wednesday of every month from October
to March excluding December. Start time is 7.30pm prompt and each session ends with
refreshments. There is  no need to pre-book, just turn up on the night. For new members, we offer your
first evening free as a taster session. If you would like further information, please email Elaine at
gardening.chignalsmashbury@gmail.com.

Our final talk for 2021 is on The speaker will be Sheila Dearns who will
entertain us with a talk on hedgehogs. As a representative from the Hedgehog Haven Rescue charity,
she will speak about hedgehogs in general and why they have declined in numbers in recent years.
Plus the dangers they face and how they can be helped depending on the time of year,  as well as how
they in turn can help us gardeners. Doors open at 7.10 p.m.

Details for the talks in early 2022 will be published in the next edition of Chignal News.

Chignal Parish Council November Summary Minutes continued P6
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Chignal Parish - Climate Change Report Page 1
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Chignal Parish - Climate Change (Page 2)
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Chignal Parish - Climate Change Report  (Page 3)
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From the County Council - Mike Steel



North Melbourne Library
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Reaping the Rewards of the Community Orchard 2021
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Photos from the Orchard
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Chignals & Mashbury Village Hall
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St Nicholas Church Bat Walk
In conjunction with Bats in Churches and The Essex Bat Group

Approximately thirty parishioners met in the church yard on a still calm moon lit September evening to ad-
venture out on a bat walk under the guidance of Stephen and Wendy Donovan from The Essex Bat Group.
We were equipped with bat detectors and proceeded down Blind Lane to Bearmans pond, armed with our
sonic listening devises listening intently for the inaudible noises bats make, each variant species, brown long
eared, common pipistrelle, natterers, to name just a few, producing a different sound. It amazes me how
each living individual creature has its own individual tone and pitch. We heard other sounds of night life, owls
tooting and saw deer in the distance and of course the noise of well-lit tractors working well into the night. To
be expected, it was the busiest time of the farming year.

For many the high light of the evening was when returning to their car, parked in the cricket field, they were
greeted with a spectacular visit of an amazing amount of bat activity, a swarming of bats. This is when bats
from various areas, near and far come to meet, mate, and find new roosts and hibernate. This maybe a way of
mixing gene pools, resulting in strengthening bat species.

A very enjoyable evening was had by all who took part, pre-schoolers to pensioners. Everyone left feeling they
had experienced nature in a way they had not done so before, made possible by many  of our community en-
thusiastically coming together to enjoy the night sky.

Thank you to those who attended.

Notes from the Editor

I hope you enjoy this bumper edition of the Chignal News. If you wish to contribute an article
please send  it electronically to chignalswe@btinternet.com. Should  you want to receive the
Chignal News in glorious colour, please use the above e-mail to subscribe to receive the
Chignal News electronically or you can download it from the website.

As this is the last edition before the New Year I would like to take this opportunity to wish
everyone  a Merry Christmas and a happy and most importantly a healthy New Year.
I hope I will see many of you at some of the forthcoming events. Two of my favourites are the
carol service and the Christmas eve service at St. Nicholas.

This time of year is often a time for reflection, especially as we try to think of some New Year’s
resolutions. I think the last two years have taught us all the value of our family and friends and
to enjoy the simple things in life, such as, being able to be closer  than 2m to each other,
should we wish to! I admit , as we came out of lockdown I did not  always enjoy this, but  it is
now   feeling more normal (whatever that is!). So remember to be kind to yourself  and look
after your mental well being and if you need help please ask  someone , we have : a friendship
group;  community groups, the church and chapel, as well as your councilors, who will try to
help you , depending on the issue.

mailto:chignalswe@btinternet.com.
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Photos from the September Bat Walk



What’s happening at St Nicholas Church

Dear Friends,

How time flies! I can’t believe that November is here already and Christmas just around the corner. Quite suddenly we seem
to be plunged into long, dark evenings and somehow the whole pace of life changes. I know that many people find this time
of year very difficult, especially when you live alone, so I do want to take this opportunity to ask everyone to look out for their
neighbours over the winter months and keep in touch with those whom you know are alone. A friendly phone call or invitation
to coffee means so much. This community has a great tradition of mutual care so let’s keep that going over the coming
months.

Services at St Nicholas’ church are returning to near-normal in these strange post-pandemic days. We enjoyed our Harvest
Festival and Fruit Celebration in October very much. A generous donation was made afterwards to the Chelmsford Food-
bank, so thank you for your support with that. November is the season of remembrance, and a short service of prayer was
held in the churchyard on Remembrance Sunday, thinking of those villagers who gave their lives in conflicts in the twentieth
century. Our thanks are due to those who decorated the church so beautifully for both these events. On Sunday November
21st at 11am we have our usual service of Holy Communion and will begin to think about the mighty season of Advent.

Our Christmas plans are in place but of course they are subject to change if Covid restrictions return. On Sunday December
19th we will hold a shared Village Carol Service at Chignal Chapel (CM1 4TE) at 10.45am. All are welcome to attend. On
Christmas Eve December 24th at 4pm we will tell The Christmas Story with Carols at St Nicholas’ Church (CM1 4TA). This
service is for both adults and children, but younger members are invited to come dressed up as a character from the Nativity
story – Mary, Joseph, angels, shepherds, kings, donkey etc. We look forward to seeing how imaginative you can be.
Traditional Christmas Communion services will be available at Great Waltham and Broomfield churches. Please check their
websites for details nearer the time.

We continue to read Morning Prayer on Wednesday mornings at 9am in St Nicholas except on the first Wednesday of the
month when I try and attend the Village Coffee morning in the Village Hall. Do come and join us, have a chat, and let me know
your prayer needs.
As Advent approaches, I pray that we may all hear the Advent call to open eyes and ears and recognise those places where
we can love and serve Christ in our community. I pray too that you and your loved ones will have a peaceful and blessed
Christmas time.

With love in Christ,Diana

Revd Diana Garfield     01245 443205  dianagarfield@hotmail.com

https://e-voice.org.uk/chignal-parish/
https://e-voice.org.uk/chignal-parish/

